

# MINUTES

## San Bernardino County 1st District Spring Valley Lake Municipal Advisory Council

**Location: 12975 Rolling Ridge Drive, Victorville  
Room CB4  
Wednesday, October 15, 2025 at 6:00pm**

**Call to Order-** 6:00pm (All members present)

- I. Approval of the Agenda-** Motion to approve made by Member Hardy, seconded by Vice Chair Boyd; 5-0
- II. Approval of the Minutes of the Regular August 20, 2025 Meeting-** Motion to approve made by Member Lawrence, seconded by Member Richman; 5-0
- III. Approval of the Minutes of the Special September 13, 2025 Meeting-** Motion to approve made by Member Richman, seconded by Vice Chair Boyd; 5-0
- IV. Approval of the Minutes of the Regular September 17, 2025 Meeting-** Motion to approve made by Member Lawrence, seconded by Vice Chair Boyd; 5-0
- V. Approval of the Minutes of the Special September 22, 2025 Meeting-** One change was noted by the Secretary. Motion to approve as amended made by Member Richman, seconded by Member Lawrence; 5-0
- VI. Public Comment-** None.
- VII. Public Safety & Community Reports-** None.
- VIII. Information/Non Action Items**
  - a. Q & A with County Code Enforcement Supervisor Tim Mezin-** Mr. Mezin addressed concerns regarding what they can enforce, filing complaints, timeline for enforcement, privacy and confidentiality of informants, weed citations, food trucks and vendor sweeps, permits on building modifications, and the County EZOP service. HOA Code Enforcement was present and addressed what they enforce.
  - b. Update on Resolution on Long-Term Street Parking-** Secretary Porter gave an update. Confirmed the intent of the resolution regarding large and commercial vehicles, and discussed the boundaries of Spring Valley Lake as it relates to the proposed ordinance.
  - c. Update and discussion on Resolution for removing the Spring Valley Lake Archway-** Secretary Porter provided an update on the timeline for the project and the fact that some road closures may be necessary during (de)construction. Secretary Porter will check if any BOS approval will be needed during the process. Also discussed was a potential Breeze notification on the project.
  - d. Ridgecrest wall-** After some discussion Secretary Porter said he would check in on the potential of funding possible Ridgecrest Wall improvements. The Chair asked Vice Chair Boyd to bring back possible options for improvements to the next meeting.
  - e. Discussion priorities and future projects-** The Chair invited members to be prepared to share ideas of potential projects or concerns at the next meeting.
- IX. Logistical and Administrative Items**

- a. **Determine November meeting location. Any preparation needed?**- Meeting will be held in CB4 as usual. Chair discussed informing the public that CHP will be present.
- b. **Should the MAC go dark for our December Meeting?**- The MAC was in agreement that the December meeting should be cancelled.

- X. **Supervisor's Office Report**- Secretary Porter provided updates on several items related to CSA-64, including an update on the landscaping at Fishing Hole 9.
- XI. **Council Member Comments**- Comments were made on a potential traffic counter at Fortuna and Driftwood; Vice Chair Boyd asked about who was responsible for maintaining the drainage gap between the wall on Yates and the properties on the other side, Secretary Porter said he would look into it; Concern regarding obstructed views on Country Club/Driftwood and Riverview was mentioned, Secretary Porter said he would see if anything could be done. Chair Walters asked for a report on Fishing Hole 9, once completed.
- XII. **Adjournment**- 7:30pm